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Vermont Board of Medical Practice 
Minutes of the April 21, 2021 Board Meeting 

Meeting Conducted via Phone 
 

Approved       
 
1. Call to Order; Call the Roll; Acknowledge Guests: 

Dr. Bernstein called the meeting to order at 12:11 p.m.  
 

Members Present via phone: 
 

Richard Clattenburg, MD; Leo LeCours; Rick Hildebrant, MD; David Liebow, DPM; Sarah McClain; 
Frank Heald; William Hoser PA-C; Ryan Sexton, MD; Gail Falk; Allen Evans; Robert Tortolani, MD; 
Brent Burgee MD 

 
Others in Attendance via phone: 

David Herlihy, Executive Director; Scott Frennier, Investigator; Paula Nenninger, Investigator; Tracy 
Hayes Medical Licensing Specialist  

 
2. Public Comments:   None 
 

3. Presentation of Applications (Recommendations were in the form of motions by the 
member making the recommendation). 

 
Dr. Bernstein moved for the issuance of Physician and Anesthesiologist Assistant 
Licenses/Certifications for:  

   
  Oluwatosin Akintola MD Sidarth Dasari MD  Paige Fillio PA-C 
  Emily Forbes-Mobus MD Margaret Graham MD Olga Hardin MD 
  Michael Kisicki MD  Kaili Masamoto PA-C Iren Ortiz Ramirez MD 
  David Record MD  Daniel Sackett MD  Matthew Sanford MD 
  Alexandra Schmidt MD Saurabh Singh MD   
 

Recommended by Dr. Hildebrandt for licensure. Seconded by Ms. McClain, passed, 
opposed: none; recused: none; abstained: none. 

 
Dr. Bernstein moved for the issuance of Physician Limited-Temporary-Licenses for: 
 
 Brian Barnacle MD  David Czarny MD  Daniel Feldman MD 
 Nat Mulkey MD  Joshua Prickel MD  Rechelle Tull MD 
 Anne Woolf MD 

  
Recommended by Dr. Hildebrandt for Limited Temporary Physician licensure.  Seconded 
by Dr. Hildebrant, passed, opposed: none; recused: none; abstained: none. 

 
 

Other Business:  Continued Discussion of Revisions to Standard Closing Letters:  Mr. Herlihy 
introduced the draft that was distributed to members, which reflected changes discussed at the 
April 7 Board meeting.  He then summarized comments that he had received regarding the use 
of the phrase “your practice” in the first sentence of the Respondent letter.  Some members 
indicated a preference to change the sentence to “investigation of the complaint received.”  
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After further discussion a motion was passed to table the item until the May Board meeting.  
The motion to table the discussion was made by Mr. Hoser and seconded by Dr. Tortolani.  Mr. 
Herlihy will prepare revised options to be considered at the May meeting.      

 
4. Next Regular Board meeting: May 5, 2021, 12 p.m., via Teams, Vermont. 

 
5. Adjournment 

 
Dr. Bernstein adjourned the meeting at 12:29 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Tracy Hayes 

 


